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The recessed portion of the October 14, 2020 meeting of the Town of 

Neversink Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm by Supervisor Chris Mathews 
with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 

ROLL CALL 
 Board Members 

 Supervisor Chris Mathews   PRESENT 
 Councilman Keith Zanetti   PRESENT 
 Councilwoman Nicole Gorr   PRESENT 

 Councilman Scott Grey   PRESENT 
 Councilman Richard Coombe Jr.  PRESENT 

 
GUESTS 
 Budget Officer Teri Lockhart 

 
2020 BUDGET 

 Budget Officer/Bookkeeper Teri Lockhart reviewed with the Town Board 
the 2021 Tentative Budget.  The following changes were made:  Expenses in 
Unallocated Ins. were reduced by $3,000.00; Parks, Equip. & Capital Outlay were 

Increased by $32,000.00; Parks, Contractual Expense were Increased by $500.00; 
Youth Program, Contractual Expense were increased by $600.00; Clearance, Demo 

& Rehabilitation, Equipment & Capital Outlay were increased by $34,000.00 and 
State Retirement was reduced by $2,000.00.  Changing the overall Total Town & 
Special District Taxes to be raised by $62,100.00 all of which is in the General 

Fund.  The 2021 Budget will Increase by 1.42% making the Town able to stay 
under the States 2% Tax Cap for 2021.  The Public Hearing for the 2021 Budget will 

be held on November 4, 2020 at 7:15 pm.  The following motion was made: 
 
 A motion was made by Councilman Richard Coombe Jr., seconded by 

Councilman Keith Zanetti, to accept the 2021 Tentative Budget as the 2021 
Preliminary Budget and to set the Public Hearing for November 4, 2020 at 7:15 pm, 

put to a vote and UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
VOTE:  AYES  5  NAYS  0. 

 
SUPERVISOR 

1. A resident in the Town of Neversink is experiencing a noise problem from a 

neighbor.  Mr. Mathews is inquiring if the Board would be willing to consider 
looking into a possible Noise Ordinance for the Town of Neversink.  He would 

like to look into what other Town’s in the County have in their codes.  Chris 
does not want anything aggressive, just something that might help with noisy 
neighbors.   

 
2. Supervisor Mathews is asking the Board to approve the payment of 

$30,109.08 to Iron Sleeks for the deposit on the portable ice rink approved 
for purchase at the October 14th Town Board Meeting.  The following motion 
was made: 
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A motion was made by Councilman Richard Coombe Jr., seconded by 

Councilman Keith Zanetti approving the payment of $30,109.08 to Iron Sleeks for a 
deposit on the portable ice rink, put to vote and UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
VOTE:  AYES  5  NAYS  0. 

 
3. The streetlights in Neversink will be replaced with LED bulbs by NYSEG.  

Grahamsville has already been done by Central Hudson. 
 
ADJORN OR RECESS  

 On motion by Councilman Richard Coombe Jr., seconded by Councilman 
Keith Zanetti, the meeting was recessed at 9:15 pm to reconvene on November 4, 

2020 at 7:30 pm, put to a vote and UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 

______________________ 
Lisa Garigliano, Town Clerk    


